

Honorable Pat Roberts 11900 College Blvd., #203 Overland Park, KS 66210 2310 Holmes Street, Suite 800 Kansas City, Missouri 64108

> 816.218.2500 fax: 816.421.7379

Dear Senator Roberts:

University Health Physicians would like to express our support of the bipartisan Healthcare Workforce Resilience Act, which would reallocate visas previously authorized by Congress that are currently unused.

Our physicians work at Truman Medical Centers, a safety net hospital and academic medical center, providing acute and chronic care to patients in the Greater Kansas City area. They are also faculty with the University of Missouri-Kansas City School of Medicine, teaching future physicians who will care for patients in Kansas and/or Missouri.

Immigrant physicians are essential to our ability to provide primary care and specialty care to our patients, many of whom are on Medicaid, uninsured, or underinsured. Unfortunately, many of these physicians remain on non-immigrant visas even though they hold approved immigrant petitions, completed residency programs, and have worked in the United States for up to nine years.

These physicians are not "temporary workers". They are fully committed to performing their duties in a designated health professional shortage area, including service as frontline caregivers during the COVID-19 pandemic.

Up to one-sixth of America's health care workforce is foreign-born. Now it is vital to provide stability to our health care workforce and those who train our future workforce. Please cosponsor and support the bipartisan Healthcare Workforce Resiliency Act.

Please let me know if we can provide additional information. We thank you for understanding the critical need for immigrant physicians and nurses to provide much needed medical care in our county.

Sincerely,

Mark T. Steele, MD



Honorable Jerry Moran 23600 College Blvd., Suite 201 Olathe, KS 66051 2310 Holmes Street, Suite 800 Kansas City, Missouri 64108 816.218.2500 fax: 816.421.7379

Dear Senator Moran:

University Health Physicians would like to express our support of the bipartisan Healthcare Workforce Resilience Act, which would reallocate visas previously authorized by Congress that are currently unused.

Our physicians work at Truman Medical Centers, a safety net hospital and academic medical center, providing acute and chronic care to patients in the Greater Kansas City area. They are also faculty with the University of Missouri-Kansas City School of Medicine, teaching future physicians who will care for patients in Kansas and/or Missouri.

Immigrant physicians are essential to our ability to provide primary care and specialty care to our patients, many of whom are on Medicaid, uninsured, or underinsured. Unfortunately, many of these physicians remain on non-immigrant visas even though they hold approved immigrant petitions, completed residency programs, and have worked in the United States for up to nine years.

These physicians are not "temporary workers". They are fully committed to performing their duties in a designated health professional shortage area, including service as frontline caregivers during the COVID-19 pandemic.

Up to one-sixth of America's health care workforce is foreign-born. Now it is vital to provide stability to our health care workforce and those who train our future workforce. Please cosponsor and support the bipartisan Healthcare Workforce Resiliency Act.

Please let me know if we can provide additional information. We thank you for understanding the critical need for immigrant physicians and nurses to provide much needed medical care in our county.

Sincerely,

Mark T. Steele, MD



Honorable Sharice Davids 753 State Avenue Kansas City, KS 66101 2310 Holmes Street, Suite 800 Kansas City, Missouri 64108 **816.218.2500**

fax: 816.421.7379

Dear Congresswoman Davids:

University Health Physicians would like to express our support of the bipartisan Healthcare Workforce Resilience Act, which would reallocate visas previously authorized by Congress that are currently unused.

Our physicians work at Truman Medical Centers, a safety net hospital and academic medical center, providing acute and chronic care to patients in the Greater Kansas City area. They are also faculty with the University of Missouri-Kansas City School of Medicine, teaching future physicians who will care for patients in Kansas and/or Missouri.

Immigrant physicians are essential to our ability to provide primary care and specialty care to our patients, many of whom are on Medicaid, uninsured, or underinsured. Unfortunately, many of these physicians remain on non-immigrant visas even though they hold approved immigrant petitions, completed residency programs, and have worked in the United States for up to nine years.

These physicians are not "temporary workers". They are fully committed to performing their duties in a designated health professional shortage area, including service as frontline caregivers during the COVID-19 pandemic.

Up to one-sixth of America's health care workforce is foreign-born. Now it is vital to provide stability to our health care workforce and those who train our future workforce. Please cosponsor and support the bipartisan Healthcare Workforce Resiliency Act.

Please let me know if we can provide additional information. We thank you for understanding the critical need for immigrant physicians and nurses to provide much needed medical care in our county.

Sincerely,

Mark T. Steele, MD

Executive Medical Director

Manle T. Starlo



Honorable Roy Blunt 260 Senate Russell Building Washington, D.C. 20510 2310 Holmes Street, Suite 800 Kansas City, Missouri 64108 816.218.2500

fax: 816.421.7379

Dear Senator Blunt:

University Health Physicians would like to express our support of the bipartisan Healthcare Workforce Resilience Act, which would reallocate visas previously authorized by Congress that are currently unused.

Our physicians work at Truman Medical Centers, a safety net hospital and academic medical center, providing acute and chronic care to patients in the Greater Kansas City area. They are also faculty with the University of Missouri-Kansas City School of Medicine, teaching future physicians who will care for patients in Kansas and/or Missouri.

Immigrant physicians are essential to our ability to provide primary care and specialty care to our patients, many of whom are on Medicaid, uninsured, or underinsured. Unfortunately, many of these physicians remain on non-immigrant visas even though they hold approved immigrant petitions, completed residency programs, and have worked in the United States for up to nine years.

These physicians are not "temporary workers". They are fully committed to performing their duties in a designated health professional shortage area, including service as frontline caregivers during the COVID-19 pandemic.

Up to one-sixth of America's health care workforce is foreign-born. Now it is vital to provide stability to our health care workforce and those who train our future workforce. Please cosponsor and support the bipartisan Healthcare Workforce Resiliency Act.

Please let me know if we can provide additional information. We thank you for understanding the critical need for immigrant physicians and nurses to provide much needed medical care in our county.

Sincerely,

Mark T. Steele, MD



Honorable Josh Hawley 212 Russell Senate Building Washington, D.C. 20510 2310 Holmes Street, Suite 800 Kansas City, Missouri 64108 816.218.2500

fax: 816.421.7379

Dear Senator Hawley:

University Health Physicians would like to express our support of the bipartisan Healthcare Workforce Resilience Act, which would reallocate visas previously authorized by Congress that are currently unused.

Our physicians work at Truman Medical Centers, a safety net hospital and academic medical center, providing acute and chronic care to patients in the Greater Kansas City area. They are also faculty with the University of Missouri-Kansas City School of Medicine, teaching future physicians who will care for patients in Kansas and/or Missouri.

Immigrant physicians are essential to our ability to provide primary care and specialty care to our patients, many of whom are on Medicaid, uninsured, or underinsured. Unfortunately, many of these physicians remain on non-immigrant visas even though they hold approved immigrant petitions, completed residency programs, and have worked in the United States for up to nine years.

These physicians are not "temporary workers". They are fully committed to performing their duties in a designated health professional shortage area, including service as frontline caregivers during the COVID-19 pandemic.

Up to one-sixth of America's health care workforce is foreign-born. Now it is vital to provide stability to our health care workforce and those who train our future workforce. Please cosponsor and support the bipartisan Healthcare Workforce Resiliency Act.

Please let me know if we can provide additional information. We thank you for understanding the critical need for immigrant physicians and nurses to provide much needed medical care in our county.

Sincerely,

Mark T. Steele, MD



Honorary Emanuel Cleaver II 2335 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515 2310 Holmes Street, Suite 800 Kansas City, Missouri 64108 816.218.2500 fax: 816.421.7379

Dear Congressman Cleaver:

University Health Physicians would like to express our support of the bipartisan Healthcare Workforce Resilience Act, which would reallocate visas previously authorized by Congress that are currently unused.

Our physicians work at Truman Medical Centers, a safety net hospital and academic medical center, providing acute and chronic care to patients in the Greater Kansas City area. They are also faculty with the University of Missouri-Kansas City School of Medicine, teaching future physicians who will care for patients in Kansas and/or Missouri.

Immigrant physicians are essential to our ability to provide primary care and specialty care to our patients, many of whom are on Medicaid, uninsured, or underinsured. Unfortunately, many of these physicians remain on non-immigrant visas even though they hold approved immigrant petitions, completed residency programs, and have worked in the United States for up to nine years.

These physicians are not "temporary workers". They are fully committed to performing their duties in a designated health professional shortage area, including service as frontline caregivers during the COVID-19 pandemic.

Up to one-sixth of America's health care workforce is foreign-born. Now it is vital to provide stability to our health care workforce and those who train our future workforce. Please cosponsor and support the bipartisan Healthcare Workforce Resiliency Act.

Please let me know if we can provide additional information. We thank you for understanding the critical need for immigrant physicians and nurses to provide much needed medical care in our county.

Sincerely,

Mark T. Steele, MD